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27 April 2022 

$5.2 million upgrade to the Bay Run   
Dear resident, 

I’m writing to let you know that we are upgrading the Bay Run path, lighting and the 
Lilyfield Road bridge as part of the Cooks to Cove GreenWay Master Plan.  
 
When completed in 2024, the GreenWay will connect the whole Inner West, from the Cooks 
River to Iron Cove, with a pedestrian, cycling and biodiversity corridor. We are completing 
this project in stages and delivering beautiful parks and natural areas, sporting facilities 
and public artworks along the corridor.  
 
 We are investing $5.2 million to undertake this section of the GreenWay, which includes:  

• Upgrades to the path, lighting and landscaping along the Bay Run between 
UTS Haberfield Rowers Club and Lilyfield Road and from the Bay Run into Richard 
Murden Reserve  

• Upgrades to the lighting through Leichhardt Park 

• New line markings along Mortley Avenue 

• A new path through Robson Park and crossing point at Boomerang Street  

• A temporary shared path along Dobroyd Parade and Hawthorne Parade during 
the works 

The Bay Run is one of Sydney’s most popular walking, running and cycling routes. These 
improvements will provide a safer and more enjoyable experience for all users of the Bay 
Run.  Please see the reverse side for more details including the schedule of works and 
access changes. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Clr Darcy Byrne 
Inner West Mayor   
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Upgrading the Bay Run   
 

Timings and work hours 

Works are planned to commence on 2 May 2022 and will be completed in stages: 

• May 2022: works in Robson Park, Mortley Ave, Boomerang Street, Dobroyd Parade 
and Hawthorne Parade and outside UTS Haberfield Rowers Club 

• June to September 2022: upgrades between UTS Haberfield Rowers Club and 
Lilyfield Road bridge, and new lighting through Leichhardt Park 

• August 2022 to January 2023: upgrades on Lilyfield Road bridge and Lilyfield 
Road 

Work will take place during standard working hours (7am – 5pm) on weekdays. Some night 
and/or weekend works may be required to deliver materials from the City West link to the 
Bay Run. 
 
Access changes during works  

From June to August 2022 the Bay Run will be closed between UTS Haberfield Rowers Club, 
Lilyfield Road and Richard Murden Reserve to facilitate construction works.  
 
An alternate route will be provided for pedestrians and cyclists through Robson Park and 
along Dobroyd and Hawthorne Parades. Pedestrian and traffic control measures will be in 
place for the duration of the works.  
 
Keep up to date and enquiries 

Council will provide regular construction updates on our website 
innerwest.nsw.gov.au/greenway. Search for Greenway Construction Updates. 

Works enquiries: contact Council’s contractor, Thor Laycock, Regal Innovations, on 
0418 838 869 or thor@regalinnovations.com.au   

GreenWay enquiries: Quinn Ritchie, GreenWay Engagement Officer, on 02 9392 5870 or 
quinn.ritchie@innerwest.nsw.gov.au 
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